
NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

TO: Governor's Office of Planning and Research 
State Clearinghouse 
Office P.O. Box 3044 
Sacramento, CA 95812-3044 

FROM: State Water Resources Control Board 
Santa Ana District 
2 MacArthur Place, Suite 150 
Santa Ana, CA 92707 

SUBJECT: Filing of Notice of Determination in compliance with Section 21108 of the Public 
Resources Code 

SCH#: 2014091080 

WATER SYSTEM#: 3010037 

PROJECT TITLE: Fairmont Booster Station Upgrade (Project) 

LEAD AGENCY: Yorba Linda Water District (District) 
CONTACT PERSON: Bryan Hong 
PHONE NUMBER: (714) 701-3105 

RESPONSIBLE AGENCY: State Water Resources Control Board (State Water Board) 
CONTACT PERSON: Ashley Dummer 
PHONE NUMBER: (714) 558-4706 

PROJECT LOCATION: Corner of Fairmont Boulevard and Trentino Lane, Yorba Linda, Orange 
County 

PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The District proposed to construct a new pumping station with a capacity 
of 13,000 gpm and with space allowances for two future pumps, install facilities for onsite chlorination 
generation to provide increased chlorine residual in the distribution system, convert the Fairmont 
Reservoir from imported water to groundwater storage, meet fire suppression capacity and water 
service demand in the District's developing northern and eastern areas, and improve system 
reliability. The Project would also include associated onsite yard piping, demolition of the existing 
Fairmont Pumping Station once the new facility is in operation, and construction of 1,000 feet of 
pipeline in Fairmont Boulevard. 

Specific activity related to the water supply permit include: 
1'. Installation of onsite hypochlorite generation system at the Fairmont Pump Station. 

PUBLIC AGENCY APPROVING PROJECT AND CARRYING OUT PROJECT: This is to advise 
that the State Water Board has issued a drinking water supply permit 05-08-19PA-010 for the above 
described Project on November 19, 2019, and has made the following determinations regarding the 
Project: 

1. The Project will not have significant effects on the environment. 
2. A Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) was prepared for this Project pursuant to the 

provisions of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA). 
3. Mitigation measures were made a condition of the District's approval of the project. 
4. A mitigation monitoring and reporting plan was adopted by the District for this Project. 
5. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted by the District for this Project. 
6. Findings were made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 



This is to certify that the record of permit issuance for the Project is available to the general public at 
the State Water Board, Division of Drinking Water District Office noted above. The MND is available 
from the lead agency. 
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